
BOOK OF REMEMBRANCE

NOW IN PREPARATION

The 1967-68 volume of the Book

of Remembrance is now in preparation
and will be ready for use by our

worshippers for the Shavuoth Festival.

This booklet, together with a special
Yizkor order of service, has become
a regular feature of our synagogue
service. To our knowledge it is the
first such volume of its kind in any

synagogue.

Worshippers will recall the old days
when Yizkor was invariably associated
with an appeal for funds. In order to
maintain the sanctity and dignity of
the service we eliminated all such

appeals.

In order, however, to fulfill the

pledge for charity which is a regular
part of the Yizkor service, we invite
our worshippers to memorialize their
dear departed ones by recording their
names in our Book of Remembrance

and by making a contribution in their
memory once a year before Shavuoth.

We try to stress the purely religious
character of the offering by limiting
it to not more than ten dollars and not

less than five dollars for each name

to be memorialized.

You have already received cor¬

respondence concerning the 1967-68
Book of Remembrance. The task of

(Congregation ^JCeliilath ^eJiurun
and

merica

Cdhe (greater (Jew 1/jorJ (Council

of tie &&gioLiS (Cionists ojJ
cordially invite you and your family to attend

A Service In Honor Of

(Israel (Independence d)ag
This Sunday evening, May 14th, 1967 at 8.00 o'clock

in the Main Synagogue

125 East 85th Street

RABBI JOSEPH H. LOOKSTEIN

will deliver the address

Cantor A. Joseph Cohen will officiate
Choir under the direction of Seymour Silbermintz

A light collation will be served following the service.

preparing the volume is an exacting of those to be included in the Book,
one. You are requested, to return the together with your token offering,
authorization card listing the names Please do this without delay.

) June;

Rabbi Joseph H. Lookstein will preach this Saturday at 11:00 A.M.
"DISSENSION IN REFORM JUDAISM"

An Orthodox Rabbi's Appraisal
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MEN'S CLUB TO CLOSE SEASON

WITH SUNDAY MORNING MEETING,

MAY 21st

The final meeting of the year for
the Kehilath Jeshurun Men's Club will

be held on Sunday morning, May 21st.
The meeting will take the form of a

regular service of worship and a com¬

munity breakfast with some pertinent
matters of Men's Club business to be

taken up at the close of the breakfast.
The entire program will be over by
10:30 o'clock.

The major item of business for the
meeting will be the election of officers
for the 1967-68 season. The officers

during the past year have planned
and executed one of the most memor¬

able series of programs in the Men's
Club history. They deserve the plau¬
dits of the members as well as their

encouragement.

A cordial invitation is extended to

all men to join us at services on Sun¬
day morning, May 21st, at 9:00 o'clock
— the regular service of the congre¬

gation will be held at 9:00, too, that
Sunday — and to remain for the com¬

munity breakfast and the brief meet¬

ing which will follow.

This will be a grand opportunity to
conclude a wonderful season in the

spirit of religion and good fellowship.

SISTERHOOD

KIDDUSH HOSTESSES

Saturday, May 13th

Mrs. Herbert E. Lien

Mrs. Erwin Linden

Mrs. Benjamin Perlman

Mrs. Israel Wachter

Ohe ^J^ehiiatli ^edhurun Sisterhood
cordially invites its members and friends to attend

^"Jhe Cdioiing lldeeting oj? the Season
which will be held

THIS MONDAY, MAY 15th, 12:30 P.M.

in the Social Hall

ADDRESS BY RABBI JOSEPH H. LOOKSTEIN

The following new members will be inducted

Mrs. Nettie Alpert Mrs. Milton Medwin

Mrs. Jacob J. Avner Mrs. Ira W. Nadler

Mrs. Anna Berger Mrs. Martin R. Rochlin

Mrs. Benjamin Brown Mrs. Frank Sadinoff

Mrs. Osias Feigenbaum Mrs. Martin Schub

Mrs. Henrietta Fischer Mrs. Noam Shudofsky
Mrs. David J. Goldberg Mrs. Samuel Stromberg
Mrs. Philip Jadek Mrs. Jess Ward

Mrs. Benjamin Mandelker Mrs. Bernard Weissberg
Mrs. Henrik Markovits Mrs. Ira F. Weisman

YOUNG MARRIEDS TO DISCUSS ARTHUR MILLER AT

CLOSING MEETING, JUNE 4th

The Kehilath Jeshurun Young Mar-
rieds group will hold its final meeting
of the season on Sunday evening,
June 4th, at 8:00 o'clock, at the home
of Dr. and Mrs. Robert Richter, 145
West 86th Street.

The highlight of the meeting will
be an address by one of our own

members, Dr. Benjamin Nelson, on the
subject: "The Jewish Influence in the
Works of Arthur Miller."

Dr. Nelson is an Assistant Professor

of English at Fairleigh Dickinson Uni¬

versity and an accomplished authority
on the works of this important modern

playwright.

At this meeting, also, elections of
officers for next year will be held.
Members are urged to attend and to

send back their cards notifying the
Richter's of their intentions.
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WITHIN OUR FAMILY

Birthdays-

Many happy returns of the day to
Moses Englander, Alexander Gross,
Mrs. Jack Lefkowitz, Hermann Merkin,
George Weiss, and Dr. Wolf Zukerman.

Anniversaries-

Warmest greetings to Dr. and Mrs.
Abram J. Abeloff, Mr. and Mrs. Albert
H. Colin, and Mr. and Mrs. Martin E.
de Graaff.

Condolences—

Our hearts are saddened as we

record the passing of our esteemed
member, William Heyman, who for
many years was one of the stalwarts
of our daily Minyan and who served
with distinction on the House Commit¬
tee of the congregation.

We record with sorrow the passing
of Dr. Mortimer Greer, the beloved
brother of our devoted member, Mrs.
Israel Cummings.

With similar sorrow, we record the
passing of Mac Flatow, the beloved
brother of our esteemed member, Sid¬
ney Flatow.

We record also with sorrow the

passing in Israel of Eugenie Von
Freudeger, the beloved mother of our
devoted member, Mrs. Dezso Goldner.

We express our heartfelt condol¬
ences to our distinguished member of
long standing, Mr. Herman Goldman,
upon the passing of his dear brother,
Albert Goldman, former Postmaster of
the City of New York.

We express our sincere condolences
to our esteemed member, Jack D.
Weiler, upon the passing of his be¬
loved brother, Samuel Weiler.

We express our heartfelt condol¬
ences to Mrs. Joseph Glatt, the wife
of .the Executive Director of our con¬

gregation, upon the untimely passing
of her sister, Sara Atik.

May the Almighty spare all of the
bereaved families further sorrow in
the years to come.

K. J. AND RAMAZ YOUTH CONCLAVE

AT MAYFLOWER HOTEL IN

ATLANTIC CITY

The Kehilath Jeshurun Teen-age
Group, Shachar, and the General Or¬
ganization of Ramaz High School are

co-sponsoring a conclave for teen¬

agers, which will be held this week¬
end at the Mayflower Hotel in Atlantic
City. Co-chairmen for the week-end
are: Ronald Goldman, President of
Shachar, and Alan Fagin, President of
the Ramaz G. O. Martin Rosenberg is
in charge of the program.

The week-end will include a full

schedule of religious, educational and
social activities. Rabbi and Mrs. Haskel

Lookstein, together with Mr. and Mrs.
Noam Shudofsky, will accompany the
young people and contribute to the
week-end's program.

As this Bulletin goes to press, the
prospects are for an attendance of
more than 60 young people at this
week-end. A full report will be ren¬

dered in the next issue of the Bul¬

letin.

KOSHER FOOD SPECIALTY SHOP

OPENS IN OUR NEIGHBORHOOD

We are happy to announce that a

new kosher food specialty shop,
located at the corner of Lexington
Avenue and 79th Street, has been en¬

dorsed by the Park East Kashruth
Board.

The store, going under the name of
"Operation Sino-Sinai," features a

wide range of take-out foods for a

kosher fable. The store is operated on

a Sabbath-observant basis and includes

among its products, also, baked goods
from a Sabbath-observant bakery.

We are pleased to add this specialty
shop to our list of kosher stores under
the supervision of the Park East Kash¬
ruth Board, a joint venture of the
synagogues in the midtown, East side
area.

LATE AFTERNOON CLASSES

MEET ON THE SABBATH

During this spring season, there are

two classes which will be meeting
every Sabbath afternoon. Members
and friends of the congregation —

young and old, men and women — are

invited to participate in these classes.
One hour before Mincha services, a

Talmud class will meet to study the
eighth chapter of the tractate,
Berakhot. The subject matter concerns

customs and ceremonies revolving
about the table. The plan is to com¬

plete this chapter by Shavuoth time
and to conduct a siyum on the first
night of the festival at the tikkun cere¬

monies. In the absence of Rabbi Haskel
Lookstein this week, the Talmud class
will be conducted by Rabbi Joseph H.
Lookstein.

Each week, from now and through¬
out the summer, a selection from the
third chapter of the "Ethics of the
Fathers" will be discussed by one of
the rabbis between Mincha and
Ma'ariv. Rabbi Joseph H. Lookstein
will begin this study with the first
passage from the third chapter this
Saturday afternoon. An invitation is

extended to all to attend Mincha serv¬

ices, listen to the lecture and remain
for Ma'ariv thereafter.

A HEARTY THANKS

We extend a hearty thanks to the
young men who read chapters from
the Song of Songs at services in our

Synagogue on Shabbat Choi ha-Moed.
Their reading was a source of pride
to all of us and was especially grati¬
fying to their teacher, our Ritual Di¬

rector, Israel D. Rosenberg.
The readers were:

Aaron Holzer
Samuel Blumenthal
Alan Kalischer

Roger Oppenheimer
Martin Rosenberg
Steven Schacter
Lewis Trencher
Alvin Smilow



4 KEHILATH JESHURUN BULLETIN

Cong. Kehilath Jeshurun
125 East 85th Street

New York 10028, N.Y.
HA 7-1000

Synagogue Officials
Joseph H. Lookstein - Rabbi
Haskel Lookstein Assoc. Rabbi
A. Joseph Cohen Cantor
Israel D. Rosenberg Ritual Director
Joseph Glatt Exec. Director
Noam Shudofsky Youth Director

Officers of the Congregation
Max J. Etra President

Joseph Roth Vice-President
Elgin Shulsky Treasurer
Irwin Shapiro Secretary
Mrs. William Lebowitz Pres., Sist.
Abraham R. Kirshon Pres. Men's Club

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

FRIDAY

*Evening 6:30

SATURDAY

Morning 9:00

OUR YOUTH AT VIGIL

FOR SOVIET JEWRY

Readers of the Kehilath Jeshurun

Bulletin will be pleased to hear that
a very fine turnout of teen-agers from
the congregation and Ramaz were

present for the Vigil for Soviet Jewry
held on Choi ha-Moed Pesach. Our

young people were specifically in¬
volved in the Shacharis Service held on

Sunday morning from 9:00 to 10:00.

We were especially proud of the
three young men who served as can¬

tors for that service: Martin Rosen¬

berg, Steven Schacter and Alvin
Smilow. Sarah Rosenberg, of Ramaz
High School, prepared a Hebrew read¬
ing for the occasion which, unfortu¬
nately, had to be omitted because of
the shortage of time. Rabbi Haskel
Lookstein concluded this part of the
Vigil program with a brief inspiration¬
al talk.

YAHRZEITS

May
1 3—SAMUEL FEIFER

14—GIZELA LANDAU

14—SAMUEL WILNER

14—HAROLD RUBIN

14—RACHEL F. GLUECKSTERN

1 5—EVA B. JACOBS

1 5—HYMAN ROSENBLUM

15—ESTHER SCHWARTZ

1 5—REGINE BIRNBACH

15—SAMUEL SCHREIBER

16-MINA HIRSHHORN

16—BERTALON LICHTMAN

16—SARAH RISKIN

16—BENJAMIN SKYDELL

16—BESSIE GOLDBLATT

1 7—HYMAN BLOOM

1 8—ANNA BOGDONOFF

1 8—ESTHER RIKER

1 8—MABEL HEBALD STEIN

1 8—SARA MERKIN

18—SHOLOM GOLDBERG

1 8—BARNEY B. SCHLINGER

1 8—JOSEPH J. MANDEL

1 8—PHILIP FLATOW

1 8—JULIUS TRACHMAN

19—SIMON NACHTIGALL

LIPSTADT MEMORIAL

COMPANY

Monuments

370 AMSTERDAM AVENUE

NEW YORK 24, N.Y.

TR 4-6843

Closed Saturdays Open Sundays

Gertz Bros., n.y.c.

Second Class Postage paid at New York, N. Y. This Bulletin is published weekly from September to June;
bi-weekly in June and once monthly during July and August.


